
 

 Prior’s Mill C.E. Primary School 
Newsletter September 20th 2024  
Welcome to the Prior's Mill Newsletter - this is shared weekly and will contain key dates and 

information, paper copies are available at the office 20.09.24 



In This Issue 

 

This week we include: 

• Message from Mr Linsley 

• School Council 

• Sporting Stars 

• Digital Leaders - Parent Insight  

• Attendance 

• Worship Theme  

• Class News 

• Key Dates 

• NEW! Picture News (We thought you might like to read 'Picture News' this is shared with 

children in a class worship every week) 

• Contact Us  

• Safeguarding  



Heads Up!  

 

Welcome back to Prior's Mill C of E, everyone! I hope you've all had a fantastic summer break and 

are ready to dive back into the school routine. For those new to our community, a warm welcome to 

you too! 

I'm Mr Linsley, your Headteacher, and it's a true honour to lead this wonderful school. We're 

committed to being an integral part of our local community, and we don't take lightly the trust you 

place in us to nurture your children's learning and development. Our School Governors, Melrose 

Learning Trust, and staff are eager to work closely with you throughout the year to achieve the best 

outcomes for your children. 



My office door is always open, and both Miss Huddart (our Deputy Head) and I are here to support 

you and your children. If you need to discuss anything, Mrs Hanson, our Pupil Welfare Officer, is 

available for appointments through the office. 

We've got an energised team of staff ready to engage with pupils and families, ensuring a successful 

year ahead. As Headteacher, I'm ambitious about providing our pupils with a wealth of opportunities 

and experiences, alongside quality teaching. You'll have the chance to speak with class teachers at 

our upcoming 'Parent Consultation Evenings' before half term, or you can catch them at pick-up time. 

Alternatively, feel free to make an appointment at the KS2 office or via email at 

office@priorsmill.org.uk. 

There's so much to celebrate already! Our Y6 pupils had a fantastic residential trip (I can still hear 

Miss Gordon's screams from the Giant Swing!). Mr Ainsley has been leading some brilliant Lego 

building and computer coding sessions, while Mr Macdonald, now full-time with us, has been 

delivering great PE sessions and after-school clubs. 

Our Nursery children have made a brilliant start, and spaces are filling up quickly, so please speak to 

Miss Noble or the office if you need a place this year. Reception children have been earning plenty of 

praise and rewards for their fantastic start, impressing Miss Thompson, Miss Wilbraham, and Mrs 

Rodgers. 

In KS1, we've been treated to beautiful singing in worship, Y2 pupils have been busy making models, 

and Y1 have enjoyed fun PE sessions. Our KS2 pupils are engrossed in new topics, with Y6 exploring 

leadership opportunities like Sports Leaders, House Captains, School Council Members, Worship 

Group Members, Eco Team, and Head/Deputy Girl and Boy. 

We'd love to hear about your children's achievements outside of school too. Feel free to send in 

pictures or stories for our regular newsletter. 

On a more serious note, I need to inform you about some changes to our attendance policy. The 

Government now requires schools to unauthorise any term-time holidays, regardless of the reason. 

While I understand there may be special circumstances, we're bound by strict rules and are being 

encouraged to fine parents for excessive absences. I believe in working with our families, so please 

don't hesitate to contact myself or Mrs Hanson with any questions. Mr Ward, CEO of the Melrose 

Learning Trust, will be resending a letter explaining these new attendance rules. 

Here's to a fantastic year ahead at Prior's Mill C of E! 

Richard Linsley 

 Headteacher 

And Finally...... Best Wishes to Both Teams in the Wear / Tees game this weekend may the best team 

(Hopefully Sunderland) win!!! 



 

1 - WE had a visit from Councilor's Marcus Vickers and David Reynard, They have supported school in purchasing some no 
parking signs for outside of the main entrance that you may have seen this week. 

 

We have purchased 2 Police and 2 pupils. We are going to hold a competition to name the signs - look out for the 
competition entry form next week. 



 

2 - Breaking News - Head Girl / Boy and Deputy Girl/Boy have been announced today.  

 

Congratulations to: 

Holly - Head Girl and Henry - Head Boy  



Scarlett Deputy Head Girl and Rahil - Deputy Head Boy  

EMERGENCY HELP DURING THE WEEKEND / HOLIDAYS 

During the  weekend / holidays, whilst your children are playing outside with friends, we would 

recommend that your child knows where to go to for help if they need it. This might be a 

grandparent or family friend, as well as at home. It is important that your child knows how to call the 

emergency services for help. 

We have been advised that you talk to your child about risk-taking behaviour and the potential 

consequences of any decisions that they make whilst away from home. Give your children the 

confidence to say “no” to taking part in any risky or anti-social behaviour with their peers. 

Of course, we want the children to enjoy the weekend and part of that is becoming more 

independent from parents; however, we want all our children to return to school fit, well and safe 

after the weekend. 

If a child or young person is in crisis and in need of urgent mental health support, please contact 

the local TEWV Mental Health Crisis Team on 0800 0516 171. 

The Children’s Hub is the first point of contact for anyone who has a concern about the welfare or 

safety of a child or young person. 

The Children's Hub 

Stockton: 01642 130080 

childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk     

  

Crisis support line 

If someone you know, is experiencing a mental health crisis call NHS 111 and select the mental 

health option. 

  

Billingham & Stockton Borough Foodbank 

4-6 West Precinct 

Billingham Town Centre 

Billingham TS23 2NH 

07583 575522 

https://billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk  

info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk 

  

If you have any welfare or safeguarding concerns relating to a child in school during term time, 

please do not hesitate to contact – 

Mrs ALLISON HANSON  

mailto:childrenshub@hartlepool.gov.uk
mailto:info@billinghamstocktonborough.foodbank.org.uk


PUPIL WELFARE & SAFEGUARDING OFFICER  

Prior’s Mill C/E Primary School  

Billingham TS225BX  

01642 650426  

office@priorsmill.org.uk 

We are supporting a new business for children aged 0-4.  



 



 



 



School Council  

 

School Council representatives will be needed from each year group this year - if you would like to 

get involved then take part in the elections starting soon.  



Sporting Stars  

 

Well done to Jacob in Y6 who has been selected to represent Teesside Lions U12 Basketball team 

who play in the Durham League.  

A fantastic achievement Jacob  - Good Luck!  



 

3 - Great Pic!  

Digital Leaders  

 



 

4 - This week I have included a parent fact sheet about upsetting content and whatsapp . If there are any apps or online 
sites that parents would like a fact sheet about then please get in touch and we'll try and provide one. 

Any safeguarding concerns can be relayed to: 

Mr Linsley - Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Huddart - Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

We are looking for some new Digital Leaders please see me if you are in Y6 and are interested in the role.  



 



 



 



Attendance Matters 

 

In accordance with School and Trust Policy any unauthorised absences (that are not subject to 

exceptional circumstances) will be subject to a fixed penalty notice. 

Current School Attendance is 95% this is below the DFE target of 96%. 

We strongly advise that any holiday in term time should be avoided due to the impact of lost learning 

time on children. Please be aware that leave of absence (holiday) during term time will not be 

authorised except in exceptional circumstances. It is school policy to refer any unauthorised absence 

due to holiday to the local authority who may issue a fixed penalty notice.  This is a penalty of up to 

£120 per child, per parent and so can add up to a significant amount.  The school does not receive 

any revenue from fines; the money is paid to the Local Authority. In addition, we now have a new 

system in school for pupils who are late. Pupils must be escorted to the office in the main building 

and a form completed by parents/carers to sign the pupils in and indicate the reason for the lateness. 

This is for our records and also to avoid pupils becoming distressed. 

 

LATE MARKS ALSO IMPACT NEGATIVELY ON ATTENDANCE PLEASE TRY TO BE ON TIME! 



Worship Theme  - The Words of Jesus  - Being Wise  

 

BEING WISE: THE WORDS OF JESUS 

Matthew 7:24-29 

Show a picture of a sandcastle and spade. How many of you went to the beach and built sandcastles 

or dug huge holes in the sand? Did anyone try to beat the tide and build a wall or mound to try and 

stop the water? Did you succeed? The water always wins; it always knocks the sandcastles down 

eventually.  

  

Jesus told a story in the Bible about two house builders. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=is9Rt29v01M tells the story of the wise and foolish men in an 

African context or tell the whole story from the Bible (act it out or use props/images to support your 

retelling). 

  

I wonder if the story is just about building a house on good foundations? I wonder why Jesus told this 

story? God says those who listen to his words and put them into action are like the wise man. I 

wonder what it means to be wise? (More than just knowledge) The Bible is full of wise sayings to 

help us today.  

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=is9Rt29v01M


I wonder how you are going to be wise today? 

 

 



 

Class News  

 

Fantastic Banana Bread at After-School Club! Well Done Mrs Hitchen and After-School Club!  



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

5 - Awesome Job Henry - First Headteacher Sticker of the New School Year! 

Year 4 have enjoyed their Greek day today. We loved seeing the costumes that the children were 

wearing. The children have completed some Greek mosaics, tasted Greek food (we were not keen on 

the olives!) and learnt a little bit about the Olympics.  We are looking forward to learning more about 

Ancient and Modern Greece. 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



Key Dates  

 

Key Dates 

Parent Consultations - week beginning 7/10/24 and 14/10/24 

Half-Term - Friday 25th October  

Picture News  

 



2-14--collective-worship-powerpoint-2024-09-13 

 

What’s happening  

in the news this week? 

 

 

 

© Picture News 2024 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Paris Paralympics 2024 Special 

Let’s look at the story 

 



 

Zakia Khudadadi, part of the Refugee Paralympic Team, made history at the Paris 2024 Paralympic 

Games, by After escaping her home country of Afghanistan in 2021, 

winning the team's first-ever medal in Para taekwondo. 



 

Zakia showcased incredible resilience, dedicating her bronze medal to refugees worldwide. “I hope 

this medal will make a difference for refugees […] and for all the 

women and girls with disabilities who find it difficult to take up sport,” she said. Zakia also had the 

honour of carrying the team’s flag at the closing ceremony. 

Learn more about this story here. 

Watch the useful video here. 

© Picture News 2024 

Read through the information found below, which shares more about refugees and 

Who are refugees? 

A refugee is a person who has been forced to leave their home country because it is not safe for 

them to live there. This can be to do with their race, religion, nationality or political opinion. 

Refugees seek protection in other countries where they hope to find safety and have their basic 

human rights respected. They often 

face significant challenges in rebuilding their lives but are protected under international law by the 

1951 Refugee Convention. 

the Refugee Paralympic Team. 

 



Who competed in the Paris 2024 Paralympic Team? 

The Refugee Paralympic Team (RPT) at the 2024 Paris Paralympics included eight athletes from 

various countries, competing in sports such as Para athletics, Para powerlifting, Para table tennis, 

Para taekwondo, Para triathlon, and wheelchair fencing. 

 

Notable athletes include Zakia Khudadadi, who won a historic bronze in Para taekwondo, and 

Guillaume Junior Atangana, who also won bronze in Para athletics. The team represents hope and 

perseverance for refugees worldwide, showcasing resilience through sport. 

President of the International Paralympic Committee, Andrew Parsons, said of the team, ‘Each of 

these athletes has overcome tremendous odds to get here and has a compelling message to share 

with the world. 

They are all great sports champions.’ 

© Picture News 2024 

 

Useful Weblinks 

News story: https://olympics.com/en/news /paralympic-games-paris-2024zakia-khudadadi-

refugee-teamhistoric-medal 



 

• Look at the poster image and share what you know about Useful video: the Paralympic 

Games. Did you watch any of the coverage? https://youtu.be/Az_q0ii-Aps 

• Read through the information found on the resource, which shares more about refugees 

and the Refugee Paralympic Team. 

• These athletes have overcome huge obstacles to compete in their sports at the highest 

level. How might sport help them feel stronger and more confident? 

• Why do you think Zakia and her teammates want to inspire other refugees and people 

with disabilities? 

• Watch the useful video, which explains more about Zakia’s journey to becoming a 

Paralympian. What do you think helped her to keep going, even when things were tough? 

• How can we use what we’ve learned about these athletes in our own lives? 

Share your thoughts and read the opinions of others www.picture-news.co.uk/discuss 

© Picture News 2024 



Contact Us  

 

If you would like to contact us about anything in the newsletter or need an additional conversation 

then please don't hesitate to catch me outside on the yard or through making an appointment at 

the office. 

Clifton Avenue, Billingham. Stockton-on-Tees, TS22 5BX 

Tel: 01642 650 426 

Email: office@priorsmill.org.uk 

Visit us on the web at  https://priorsmill.org.uk/  

Safeguarding 
The school safeguarding policy is on the website and a paper version can also be requested from 

the office. Safeguarding is at the heart of all we do at Prior's Mill CE Primary School. 

School Vision 
As an inclusive Church of England primary school, we welcome children and families of all faiths and 

none to be part of our school family which has a distinctly Christian character and ethos.  At Prior’s 

Mill, we encourage everyone to discover, flourish and grow in their talents, nurturing their God given 

gifts and potential. We work with passion to foster a love of learning, a love of community and 

personal resilience. Following in the footsteps of Jesus, we are a school where kindness, forgiveness, 

respect and honesty underpin our words and actions. 

Biblical Narrative - The Parable of The Mustard Seed – Mark 4:30-32 (NIV) 

“What shall we say the kingdom of God is like, or what parable shall we use to describe it? It is like a 

mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when planted, it grows and becomes 

https://priorsmill.org.uk/
https://priorsmill.org.uk/


the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds can perch in its shade.”   School 

Values 

We give our best - We are kind - We are honest - We are respectful - We forgive 
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